February 15, 2022

EAST CASEY COUNTY WATER DISTRICT
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Members Present:
Ricky Carman
Tracey Gossage
Kevin Atwood
John McQueary

Members Absent:
Lily Sandusky

CALL TO ORDER
Chairman Carman called the meeting to order at 5:30pm and welcomed the visitors.

MINUTES

Andy Greynolds read the minutes of the December 21, 2021 meeting. Kevin Atwood made a motion to
approve the minutes as read. Tracey Gossage seconded the motion. All members voted in favor and the
motion carried.

ACCOUNTS PAYABLE

John McQueary made a motion to Nunc Pro Tunc check #2698 (12/29/21) to Jimmy Ashley for the
purchase of a 2016 Jeep Patriot. Kevin Atwood seconded the motion. All members voted in favor and the
motion carried.

Tracey Gossage made a motion to Nunc Pro Tunc paying the bills for January 2022. Kevin Atwood
seconded the motion. All members voted in favor and the motion carried.

John McQueary made a motion to approve the accounts payable for December 2021 and January 2022, and
pay the bills for February 2022. Kevin Atwood seconded the motion. All members voted in favor and the
motion carried.

MISCELLANEOUS

Residents of Carpenters Creek, Woody Goode, Linda Baird, and Betsy Clagett were all present to inquire
about getting water on their road. Chairman Carman stated that at this time the District does not have the
funding available for such a costly project. Chairman Carman and Andy Greynolds both stated that the only
solution to get water on Carpenters Creek at this present time would be for the residents to fund the project
themselves.

Todd Hoskins was also present. Mr. Hoskins has recently purchased a farm on Dry Creek Road and asked
the board for permission to get water on his property. The board agreed to grant Mr. Hoskins permission, as
long as he paid for the water lines to be ran on his property. If Mr. Hoskins lays the water line to meet the
District’s specifications, the district will then take the line over, into our system.

Judge Executive Randy Dial was in attendance and presented the East Casey County Water District with a
grant from the State of Kentucky, signed by Governor Andy Beshear, for the purpose of increasing
capacity, improving services, and water quality for residents. The check was in the amount of $593,456.

Marty Atwood was present and asked for the board to consider him for the open utility worker position.




Eddie Wesley updated the board on the Utility Relief Fund. He stated that we currently have a stimulus
package coming in, in which we have already received $31,680.84 and will collect another $33,684.56 in
customer vouchers to equal a grand total of $65,365.40.

Chairman Carman called the board into executive session (KRS 61.810 Sec F) at 6:36pm to discuss
personnel.

Chairman Carman reconvened the meeting at 6:51pm and stated that no action had been taken.

Eddie Wesley presented to the board that it was time for the annual cost of living raise. He also stated that
the county was giving a 5% cost of living raise.

After discussion, the board elected to raise Eddie Wesley, Ronda Wilson, Josh Lane, and Gregory Scot
Clark $1 per hour, Mark Yaden $1.50 per hour, and to give Andy Greynolds and Megan Pittman a 5% pay
raise.

The board decided to hire Brian Sears at $9.50 per hour and be raised to $10.00 after 6 months.
ADJOURN

John McQueary made a motion to adjourn. Tracey Gossage seconded the motion. All members voted in
favor and the motion carried.
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Riqg} Carman, Chairman




March 15, 2022

EAST CASEY COUNTY WATER DISTRICT
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Members Present:
Ricky Carman
Tracey Gossage
John McQueary

Members Absent:
Lily Sandusky
Kevin Atwood

CALL TO ORDER
Chairman Carman called the meeting to order at 5:30pm.

MINUTES

Andy Greynolds read the minutes of February 15, 2022 meeting. Tracey Gossage made a motion to
approve the minutes as read. John McQueary seconded the motion. All members voted in favor and the
motion carried.

ACCOUNTS PAYABLE
John McQueary made a motion to approve the accounts payable for February 2022, and pay the bills for
March 2022. Tracey Gossage seconded the motion. All members voted in favor and the motion carried.

MISCELLANEOUS

Andy Greynolds updated the board on the upcoming project. He stated that he had talked to Eddie Brown
and we are waiting on paperwork to be processed, along with updated water contracts from the City of
Russell Springs, City of Liberty, and Campbellsville Water and Sewer. Once the paperwork has been
received and contracts have been updated, we will be awaiting permission to bid the project.

Andy Greynolds also stated that he will be taking the surplus trucks and copier to the upcoming

consignment auction.

ADJOURN
John McQueary made a motion to adjourn. Tracey Gossage seconded the motion. All members voted in
favor and the motion carried.
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R}cﬁ Carman, Chairman




June 21, 2022

EAST CASEY COUNTY WATER DISTRICT
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Members Present:
Ricky Carman
Tracey Gossage
John McQueary
Lily Sandusky

Members Absent:
Kevin Atwood

CALL TO ORDER
Chairman Carman called the meeting to order at 5:30pm.

MINUTES

Andy Greynolds read the minutes of the May 24, 2022 meeting. Lily Sandusky made a motion to approve
the minutes as read. Tracey Gossage seconded the motion. All members voted in favor and the motion
carried.

ACCOUNTS PAYABLE
John McQueary made a motion to approve the accounts payable for May 2022, and pay the bills for June
2022. Lily Sandusky seconded the motion. All members voted in favor and the motion carried.

MISCELLANEOUS

Eddie Brown was present to update the board on the upcoming project. He stated that the bid opening for
Contract 1 — 2022 Pump Stations will be Thursday June 30, 2022 at 11:00am. This will include 3 pump
stations, 1 of which is an upgrade and the other 2 are new.

Andy Greynolds stated that Campbellsville Water District is issuing a water rate increase. He directed
Eddie Brown to apply for a pass-through water rate increase for the district.

Andy Greynolds stated that the district had a large water leak out on Ky Highway 78, causing several
customers to be out of water for an extended period of time. The leak has since been located and repaired.
All customers have regained water usage.

ADJOURN
Lily Sandusky made a motion to adjourn. John McQueary seconded the motion. All members voted in

favor and the motion carried.
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Rickly Carman, Chairman




July 19, 2022

EAST CASEY COUNTY WATER DISTRICT
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Members Present:
Tracey Gossage
John McQueary
Lily Sandusky
Kevin Atwood

Members Absent:
Ricky Carman

CALL TO ORDER
John McQueary called the meeting to order at 5:30pm.

MINUTES

Andy Greynolds read the minutes of the June 21, 2022 meeting. Tracey Gossage made a motion to approve
the minutes as read. Kevin Atwood seconded the motion. All members voted in favor and the motion
carried.

ACCOUNTS PAYABLE
Kevin Atwood made a motion to approve the accounts payable for June 2022, and pay the bills for July
2022. Lily Sandusky seconded the motion. All members voted in favor and the motion carried.

MISCELLANEOUS

Eddie Brown was present to update the board on the upcoming project. He stated that when bids opened for
Contract 1 — 2022 Pump Stations, only one bid was received. The bid was for 1.3 million dollars. Tracey
Gossage made a motion to decline the bid. Kevin Atwood seconded the motion. All members voted in
favor and the motion carried. Eddie Brown stated that we would reopen bids for the project, pending
approval from the funding committee.

Residents of South Fork Ridge, Twyla Thomas, Verna Chaffin, and Brandi Thomas were present to inquire
about getting water on their road. They stated that the well which supplied water to all of their houses had
run dry, and wanted to know the best plan of action to quickly get access to water. Andy Greynolds stated
that their best options were to get a meter set at the road and then run a service line back to their residence,
or to get a spicket placed next to the meter and transport the water from one location to the next. Mrs.
Twyla Thomas stated that they would purchase the meter and try to run a service line.

Mrs. Lily Sandusky asked for an update on the completion of the pass-through water rate increase for the
district. Eddie Brown stated that it was in the process of being completed, however, it was not done yet.

Andy Greynolds stated that the district had experienced damage to the pump on Shugars Hill Rd. due to a
water leak in the City of Liberty. Andy said that The City of Liberty neglected to notify East Casey County
Water when the leak occurred. As a result, the pump ran for several hours with no water in it, causing
damage to it in the process. Mrs. Lily Sandusky questioned if the district would ask the City of Liberty for
a reimbursement for the pump repair. Andy Greynolds stated that in the past the district has not been
reimbursed for any similar incidences, and this one would be no different.




